Rotary Club of McLean Board Meeting
January 15, 2013

Present; President Jan Auerbach, President-Elect Dale Lazar, Secretary Paul Sawtell, George Sachs, Steve Richardson and Kathy Martin.

Meeting called to order at 11:00 am

It was moved and approved to admit Thamir Al’Hashimi as a (returning) member.

It was moved and approved to grant a one-year leave of absence to Celia Ford

It was moved and approved to participate in March Madness Fundraiser with Great Falls Rotary Club.

It was moved and approved to fund with $25.00 display of Club at District Conference.

It was moved and approved to drop local non-Rotary insurance policy as it is duplication in coverage with Rotary insurance policy.

Future Visions was discussed. Future Visions was implemented by Rotary International to affect more efficient grant distribution system. It was recommended by Dale and all to invite Vance Zavela to discuss Future Visions with Board in light of recent letter sent to President Jan. 

6862 Elm Street Project wants to discuss their development plans with Club and other civic organizations. The club, through Bob Koenig, will arrange a presentation at a future regular meeting.

Kathy Martin discussed the recent Holiday project with Adopt a Family and Kidstretch. She also noted that 5 service projects were approved by the club and Foundation Board. Four projects and 2 increases in previously funded projects were not approved. There is $8000.00 for 5 proposals and 8-10 thousand for 6 projects in queue. It was recommended not to have another round of voting by having a contingency of projects to be funded. She also recommended that members should personally contribute to various requests for assistance for Superstorm Sandy victims and Newtown, CT victims. 
Meeting was adjourned at 11:58

